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' Karenites make steps 

towards a greener 

tomorrow'
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“Be who God meant you to 
be and you will set the world 
on fire”

~ St. Catherine of Siena

FEAST DAY

A day dedicated to St. Catherine of

Siena is celebrated every year on

29th of April in our St. Karen’s family.

St. Catherine spent her whole life in

serving those in need, served as a

nurse in homes and hospitals and

looked out for the destitute.

This year we had a virtual

celebration with our students. They

were assigned a task to craft a Lily, a

symbol of purity. They also recited

slogans, praying for pandemic relief.

They came up with different slogans

and prayers, in which they prayed for

the goodness of entire world.
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Go green and
make our Earth
a beautiful place
to live.
Happy Earth 
Day!

Don’t wait
for others to
save the
earth, it
starts right
from you!

EARTH DAY

Earth is essential to our

wellbeing. It’s designed to

provide everything we need to

maintain the balance and

harmony in our lives. It's where

we interact with each other, and

get our resources from.

Unfortunately, since the planet

offers so many benefits to us, we

lend to abuse it and that's one of

the reasons why it's experiencing

a lot of negative changes. Covid

19 is one of the examples of it.

This year we celebrated Earth

Day virtually on 22nd April, and

our children made beautiful

posters, written slogans and took

pledge to save our mother planet

and environment, make it green

and a better place to live in for

the entire human race.



MOTHER’S DAY
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“There is no role in life 
that is more essential than 
that of motherhood.”
—Elder M. Russell Ballard

"Motherhood: All love begins and ends there."
- Robert Browning

It is truly said that "God can't be everywhere all the time to help us. So, he created MOTHERS".

The students of St. Karen's Montessori School celebrate "Mother's Day" every year to pay tribute to all mothers for their

unconditional love, support and care towards their children.

This year our students poured their heart out by making beautiful paper handmade trophies and presented them to their

mothers by either singing a song or by saying a short message with the trophies.

In every trophy there was a hidden prayer of the children for their mothers to keep them healthy and safe. The day May

9th, 2021 was certainly a memorable day for the teachers, mothers and the students as the whole celebration was done

during the virtual class and everyone witnessed the Divine bond between mothers and their children.




